
Match 15 Lucks Lane 1st October 2023 
 

Weather for this match was a lovely late summer’s day with comfortable 
temperatures, hazy sunshine and only the slightest of breezes. Very pleasant……. 
 
Only seven turned out for this match and was the first as a member for our latest 
recruit Ben. I hope he enjoyed it even though I had to knock back his net of carp to 
60lb as he had gone over in his net……  
 
Fish were a bit coy and took some skills to get feeding and that seemed to be mainly 
in the afternoon.  
 
Many suffered hook pulls, smashes up and all other ways of losing fish.  
I myself landed 5 and lost 10 in the morning, with a few of these being foul hookers.  
 
After lunchtime bacon rolls and tea fish started slowly to feed and during the 
afternoon, League leader Mason managed to put together a net of just under a ton 
(another who suffered a knock back with too many fish in the net).  
 
I managed 2nd with just under 70lb and third was Ben with 60lb. 
 
Next venue will/could be prolific, make sure you have sufficient nets – Arrans Lake at 
Ingatestone.  
 
Anyone NOT going please let either Ross or Myself know. Thanks 
 
ATB 
Dave 
 
 


